
 

 
 
30th November 2022 
 
 
Deputy Michael Healy-Rea TD, 
Dáil Éireann, 
Leinster House, 
Kildare Street, 
Dublin 2.         

      
 
Re PQ 56808 22: Saint John of God HR have told their staff that section 38 organisations have received no budgetary 

provision from the HSE to fund 3% back pay payment from February 2nd that was agreed at the recently concluded 
discussion on an extension to the Building Momentum public sector pay deal. Is this true and why?  
 

 
Dear Deputy Healy-Rae, 
 
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above 
Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.  Your PQ above has 
been referred to me for response. 
 
Given that the amendments to the Building Momentum - Public Service Agreement 2021-2023 have only been 
recently agreed, funding by Government for these pay awards will be allocated to the HSE as part of the 
Revised Estimates Volume 2022/2023 over the coming weeks. Budgetary allocations will then be made to 
Section 38 organisations once this funding has been allocated to the HSE by Government.  

 
If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me at sarah.anderson1@hse.ie or tel: 087 9423319.   
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
___________ 
Sarah Anderson  
General Manager Corporate Finance  
National Finance Division, HSE  
Email: sarah.anderson1@hse.ie  
Tel: 087 9423319
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